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I.   REPRESENTATIVES, LOCATIONS AND DATES 
Four Native American Monitors submitted reports for the week of December 23 through December 31. 
 
Clarence Brown of the Viejas Tribe served as the Tribal representative to monitor construction efforts 
along Alpine Boulevard. 
 
Daniel Mason of the Campo Tribe Monitored sections along Link 3 on  
December 23. 
 
Frank Salazar of the Campo Band of Mission Indians Monitored construction along the Rough Acres 
segment on December 30. 
 
Jesse L Pinto of the Jamul Tribe provided additional construction monitoring. 
 
II. CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES 
Various construction activities were monitored during this period including marking off of 
environmentally sensitive areas, attending a pre-construction meeting, road grading and preparation of a 
staging site, potholing, track drilling, and backhoe excavations. 
 
III.  OBSERVATIONS 
No cultural resources identified during this effort. 
 
IV.   CONCERNS EXPRESSED 
One Monitor expressed that because of distance he could not monitor two areas at once. Another 
commented that the dozer operator was very precise when working near a cultural resource. 
 
V. SUMMARY 
Nothing of significance nor any concerns expressed at this time.  
 
VI. SUMMARY PREPARER 
 
Hillary Murphy, Project Archaeologist, Tierra Environmental Services, Inc.  
Joseph M. Nixon, Senior Anthropologist, Tierra Environmental Services, Inc. 
 


